

## SUMMER NEWS LETTER

#### **SCHOOLS OF SANCTUARY**



St Francis Catholic Primary school student

### **Celebrating Schools of Sanctuary - 2025 Ceremony**

On 27th June, schools, partners, and special guests guests gathered at We The Curious for the Annual Schools of Sanctuary Celebration. The event highlighted the ongoing efforts of Bristol schools to foster inclusive and welcoming learning environments for all pupils.

The ceremony opened with a beautiful performance by Sukina Noor, Bristol's City Poet, who shared a heartfelt poem about Bristol and what it means to her as "Home." Her words set a powerful tone for the event and reminded us all of the importance of belonging.

We were delighted to welcome The High Sheriff of Bristol, Kalpna Woolf, who spoke about the power of compassion and the role schools play in shaping a more inclusive future. Cllr Andrew Varney, Deputy Lord Mayor, then presented the Schools of Sanctuary awards to our newly accredited schools.



Sukina Noor- City Poet

### **Newly Awarded Schools**



This year, we were proud to present the Schools of Sanctuary award to the following schools:

- Filton Avenue Nursery
- St Bernard's Catholic Primary School
- St Francis Catholic Primary School
- Parson Street Primary School
- Hillcrest Primary School
- Ashton Park School
- St Brendan's Sixth Form College (reaccredited)

We celebrate the dedication and effort each school has put into creating an environment where all pupils feel safe, valued, and included. The day was a beautiful reminder of the strength and compassion found in our school communities

### The First Nursery Of Sanctuary!

This year, we were especially excited to recognise **Filton Avenue Nursery** as Bristol's first Nursery of Sanctuary. It's a wonderful step forward, showing that the values of welcome and inclusion can be nurtured from the very start of a child's educational journey.

Headteacher Kate Tector shared:

"We are delighted to become the first Nursery of Sanctuary in Bristol. Our first, annual Culture Café during Refugee Week was a huge success in bringing our community together over food. We're already preparing for the next one and we're really excited to move forward with improving our inclusive and welcoming Nursery School to become a beacon of the community."

**We** are thrilled to celebrate this milestone and look forward to seeing more nurseries follow in Filton Avenue's inspiring footsteps.



Kate Tector recieving the award for Filton Avenue Nursery

## The First Academy Trust Of Sanctuary!

St Francis Primary School in Nailsea has a few refugee families but believe that it is important to hear the stories of sanctuary seekers and learn about the positive contribution they make to our community.

"Along with St. Nicholas of Tolentine Primary school, which was re-accredited last year, and St. Bernard's Catholic Primary school who received the award this year, our vision is for all of the schools in Cardinal Newman Trust to become Schools of Sanctuary."

Ceri Bowen, Teacher.



Ceri Bowen receiving the award for St Francis Catholic Primary School



The celebration was filled with creativity and heartfelt contributions from pupils across our Schools of Sanctuary. They shared songs, poems, stories and presentations that reflected their understanding of welcome and belonging. A particularly moving moment came from **Meredith Davis** from Ashton Park School, who read her powerful poem, A Sense of Belonging. This won the Bristol's First 500 Words Competition and touched everyone in the room.

Sinan Yousif, also from Ashton Park read a speech about his

"... At Ashton Park we celebrate lots of cultures and have a culture week where I was able to wear the clothes I used to wear in Iraq. The school also helped me and my family with regards to my housing problems and I am truly thankful..."

by Sinan Yousif

lived experience as a refugee student





"...We arrive in a place,
That seems scary and new,
The buildings are tall,
I can't understand you.
I want to go home,
But we cannot look back.
The place we call safe,
Is not coming back.
..."

by Meredith Davis



Hillcrest Primary students reading their poem about Sanctuary



St Brendan's Sixth Form College Receiving the Award. They presented their video of Fashion Catwalk and Dance on their Diversity day celebration.



## Dovetail Orchestra: A Song of Harmony

We were thrilled to be joined by the Dovetail Orchestra, the first orchestra of Sanctuary, featuring the .the talented Colombian singer Esme, accompanied at the keyboard by Jonathan James. Their lively Colombian songs and music brought joy, whose lively Colombian songs brought joy, rhythm, and energy to the room. Children, staff, and guests alike joined in the celebration with smiles and dancing.



### **Activities and Workshops!**

A creative badge-making workshop ran throughout the event, giving pupils the chance to design their own colourful badges and express their ideas in a fun, hands-on way.

After the ceremony, pupils and staff explored the exhibitions at We The Curious, thanks to the generous offer of free museum tickets. It gave opportunity for pupils to connect and explore together.











### Refugee Week

## Family Food Festival at Parson Street!





One of the highlights of the year at Parson Street Primary School was their Family Food Festival, held as part of their journey toward becoming a School of Sanctuary. Families were invited to bring a dish from their culture to share after school, with the playground transformed into a vibrant outdoor feast. Each dish was labelled in both the home language and English, alongside the flag of the family's country of origin.

What made the event truly special was the way it brought people together, families discovered shared backgrounds, made new connections, and even brought in more food the following week for teachers who had missed out!

In the words of the school:

"Receiving the School of Sanctuary award is so important to us. We work hard to make sure everyone who walks through our door feels welcome and that they belong. Our children show real kindness and empathy, and they're learning to become compassionate, open-minded citizens of the world."

# Miles For Refugees at Ashton Park

The Ashton Park School community gave themselves one week to swim, cycle, walk and run 1627 miles - Kiev to Bristol, one of the most well-trodden refugee journeys of recent times. This was to raise money for Aid Box, a Bristol-based humanitarian organisation set up by a group of ordinary people in response to the continuing refugee crisis.

Ashton Park School smashed that target with a total of 8241 miles, raising a total of £1599.





### A Day of Welcome at St **Bernards**

To celebrate Refugee Week, St Bernard's hosted a vibrant Day of Welcome. Pupils brought in traditional dishes—many homemade—and everyone had the chance to try food from a range of cultures. With a fantastic turnout from parents, the event was a joyful celebration of community, connection, and belonging.



### Celebrating cultures and diversity at Hillcrest

Hillcrest Primary has been actively celebrating the rich cultural diversity within their school community. Pupils and staff came together to explore and share different traditions, languages, and stories, highlighting the importance of inclusion and belonging.

The children created a video that reflects the pride in their school's diversity You can watch the video here:

https://youtu.be/bFq5w4FfOUg

"...At Hillcrest, someone smiles each day, They help me find the words to say. It's knowing I can make mistakes, And still feel safe in every way.

Sanctuary is a place to grow, To read, to draw, to just be me. At Hillcrest I can take my time, And be exactly who I need to be...."



sanctuary poem by Hillcrest Primary School Diversity Committee

### Opportunities For the Families This Summer

### Free Tickets and Play days!

We The Curious offers free entry to refugees and people seeking asylum. Head to our main entrance and ask a member of staff on arrival if you need tickets like this for you your family, and enjoy a day out together.



The Children's Scrapstore is running Super Saturday sessions on the first Saturday of every month — including Saturday 2nd August, from 10:00 to 11:30am — with creative play and hands-on fun for families. They're also gearing up for Play Day 2025 on Wednesday 6th August, from 11:00am to 3:00pm. It promises to be a brilliant day of play and discovery. Check their website for more information at:

https://www.childrensscrapstore.co.uk/fre
e-events



### E-Visa and Share Code Support:

Support is available for individuals who require an E-Visa or a share code, including refugees, skilled workers, and families.

Drop-in sessions are held in Bristol and South Gloucestershire every Wednesday from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. The service also covers the Southwest area, including Weston-super-Mare.

If needed, applicants can be met in person. Please refer anyone in need of an E-Visa or experiencing issues with their share code or E-Visa.

Contact: evisa@migranthelpuk.org or call 07483 170100



### City of Sanctuary Education Champions

From September 2025, they can support EAL families to have positive conversations with schools, helping to resolve issues and providing important information and signposting. They can support families with a smooth transition to secondary school, and at upcoming parent meetings in Term 1 or 2.







### Opportunities For the Schools in September/ October

Introduction to Schools of Sanctuary- Monday 16th September at 4pm (Online)

Join us on for a national twilight session introducing the Schools of Sanctuary programme. A great opportunity for new schools to learn more, ask questions, and find out how to get started on their journey.

### Bristol SoS Twilight Meeting- Tuesday 23rd September at 3:30pm (Online)

A twilight session for the local schools. Whether you're just starting out or looking to build on your journey, this is a great chance to learn more about becoming a School of Sanctuary. The session will be led by the Schools of Sanctuary coordinators, the Attendance and Belonging Team, and our Education Champion — with practical guidance, inspiration, and support for your next steps.

SRASPS Meetings - Supporting Refugee and Asylum-Seeking Pupils in School (Online)

Bristol Schools of Sanctuary and the Bristol Attendance and Belonging team run termly SRASPS meetings. We aim to provide an opportunity for those working with sanctuary seekers to meet together and share the best possible support and current guidance. These meetings host speakers who can give expert advice. The next meeting will focus on: **Positive Induction and Welcome of sanctuary seeking pupils.** 

Dates for the 2025–26 School Year:

Term 1: Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Term 2: Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> November 2025

Term 3: Thursday 29th January 2026

Term 4: Thursday 19th March 2026

Term 5: Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> May 2026

Term 6: Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> July 2026

Time: 1:30-3 pm





### International Rescue Committee - Healing Classrooms

We are delighted to share that Healing Classrooms now have funding until the end of 2025. Please show your support and benefit from their amazing training by registering for the 2025 sessions:

- September (10th, 17th and 24th)
- October (1st, 8th and 15th)

Spaces are limited so sign up quickly!



Wishing you all a happy and restful summer!!



